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Introduction  
 
Welcome to the 9th edition of the Secretary for Marriages newsletter.  
 
In this issue, you will find an update to issue 8 which provided details of the forthcoming changes 
resulting from the Civil Partnerships, Marriages and Deaths (Registration etc.) Act 2019 in relation to 
the registration of marriages.   

 

This newsletter will provide the current position and the date of implementation of the marriage 
schedule system.   
 

The Training and Business Improvement Team, General Register Office   

 

The Civil Partnerships, Marriages and Deaths (Registration 

etc.) Act 2019  

You will be aware from the last newsletter that the Act had successfully completed its passage 

through Parliament and attained Royal Assent on 26 March 2019.  

 

The Act provides for the modernisation of marriage registration for the first time since 1837, by 

introducing a marriage schedule system and registration in an electronic register. The process will 

move away from the current paper register introducing a more secure system for keeping marriage 

records, that is also more efficient and simpler to administer and amend, if necessary, in the future.  

 

The regulations which will make the required amendments to the Marriage Act 1949 have been laid 

in Parliament today 22 February 2021, and subject to approval, will come into force on 4 May 2021.   

 

 

 

 
If you have any comments about this newsletter, please contact GROCasework@gro.gov.uk   


